## St. Peter the Fisherman Pastoral Council Minutes December 20, 2018

<u>Present:</u> Carole Anhalt, Steve Becker, Ann Dier, Patrick Gagnon, Jerry Levanetz, Father Tom, Joe Schepper, Jim Schulz,

Not Present: Ellen Gehlar, Stan Kilarski, Tim Schroeder

Call to Order: Jerry Levanetz called the meeting to order with a prayer at 6:30 p.m.

**Minutes:** There were no corrections to the minutes.

<u>Old Busines:</u> A contract has been signed with Schaus Heating to install a new heating and cooling system in Marian Hall and adjoining rooms. Work should begin soon.

## **COMMITTEE REPORTS:**

**Education:** Mrs. Isselman is on the Board for St. Francis Schools. No contact has been made with her in the past year.

<u>Worship and Ministry:</u> There was no meeting in December. The KC will be sponsoring a polka mass. More ushers and Eucharistic Ministers have volunteered. New lights for the Christmas trees in church are needed.

**Stewardship:** Lisa Taddy should be the contact person for the stewardship committee.

**Vocation:** The KC is working on vocations.

<u>Building and Grounds</u>: Joe Schepper will be in touch with Schaus Heating. The uneven floor between the link is still causing concern. The tile may have to be removed and the floor ground down to fix the problem. Caution tape is only a temporary fix.

**Catholic Men's Organization**: No report

<u>Catholic Women's Organization</u>: Profit from the Holiday Fiesta was down. John and Tessa entertained at the Ladies' Christmas party. Everyone really enjoyed them and they have been asked to return next year.

**<u>Personnel:</u>** There have been no complaints

<u>Finance:</u> Due to the large number of deaths in the parish, income was down for the year. \$50,000 had to be withdrawn from investments. There may be an increase in donations at the end of the year.

<u>PASTOR'S REPORT</u>: Because the Bishop is concerned about the sexual abuse cases in the Catholic Church, the Capital Campaign has been delayed. The diocese is making an official list of sexual abuse people.

A planning committee is being formed to discuss a Regional Catholic School System and how it will affect our parish. Half of the people will be from the Green Bay Diocese and half from St. Peter the Fisherman. There are many options to consider. The Diocesan Capital Campaign will come before the remodeling or building of a new school. Presently there are approximately 290 students in grades pre-school to 8<sup>th</sup>, and 200 students at Roncalli. There will be a sub-committee on financing the school for all the area churches.

**NEW BUSINESS** Ann Dier requested that air-conditioning be installed in the kitchen. The ladies would also like some slide in shelves installed and a few other minor repairs done.

The Helping Hands project at Christmas worked well. A committee did the shopping. \$50.00 of products was given; also, cookies, gift cards for gas or food, sausage, candy, and even a quilt. Families were very grateful.

<u>COMMUNITY CLIMATE:</u> Electricity was restored very quickly on the north side of the city after a power outage due to a traffic accident. Property taxes are down. The west part of the bait store will be torn down due to a traffic hazard. Malley's will probably be relocated. The Cobblestone Creek franchise is looking for 15 investors to invest \$100,000 each for the new hotel. It is a 6 to 7 million dollar TIF project. There will be no restaurant, but there will be a meeting room and a banquet room. Hamilton Scientific does not respond to what they will be doing with their property.

A motion to adjourn was made by Ann Dier and seconded by Steve Becker.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:35.

Respectfully submitted, Carole Anhalt